

Britannia Community Primary

School

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

A reminder that school photographs are now being taken on Thursday 20th May.

Important dates:

17-19th May - Year 3 Bikeability

20th May – School Photographs

25th May – Reception Vision Screening

Dear Parents

Although the week's weather has been somewhat unpredictable, the smiles of the children have continued to brighten up everyone's days and once again we would like to thank you for your patience at dismissal times. We are hopeful that soon things will continue to progress and become more normal for us all. The staff at school are looking forward to the day we can welcome our families back onto the school yard and we hope this will be in the near future as we try to rebuild the school community.

To all our families that have celebrated Eid this week, we hope you have had a lovely time celebrating and I look forward to hearing about it next week. I know the children in school have been quite excited and keen to talk about their plans with their families.

As a team at Britannia, we are always keen to improve the school further and as a staff we have been looking to the future post COVID thinking. The children have also shared their ideas as well and we would very much like to include parents in this process. Therefore, over the course of the coming weeks, I will be asking for some parent volunteers to take part in a working party around school improvement to discuss ideas for the future of Britannia and if this is something that you are interested in please leave your name with the office. We will then be in touch to arrange a time for us to virtually meet.

As hairdressers have re-opened, I have noticed that a few inappropriate hairstyles are creeping into school and in line with our uniform policy, can we please remind parents that tramlines, undercuts and zigzags are not allowed in school. Accessories for girls should be school colours and kept to a minimum. Please save sparkly, flowery, bright headbands, clips and bobbles for weekend and non-uniform days.

Thank you so much for your continued support. As always if there is anything I can support you with, please do not hesitate to ask.

Mrs N Longstaff

Important contacts:

Headteacher -

head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk

Bursar -

bursar@britannia.lancs.sch.uk

DSL- (safeguarding issues) head@britannia.lancs.sch.uk

c.nuttall@britannia.lancs.sch.uk

s.connolly@britannia.lancs.sch.uk

katie.isherwood@britannia.lancs.s ch.uk

PARK

Unfortunately, a few issues have arisen around the use of the park before and after school. I would ask that parents support the school in ensuring that children have adequate supervision and encourage them to continue to follow the Britannia Bee rules outside of school as well.

